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12 May 2011 

 

To whom it may concern 

 

RE: Project No: 10_0129 and 10_0130 Burley Rd, Horsley Park NSW 2175 

 

I wish to lodge a submission stating an objection to the proposal by Jacfin Pty Ltd to establish an 

Industrial and Employment Park at Horsley Park. 

My reasons are as follows: 

My husband and I purchased our home in Horsley Park in May 1997 and the major factor of our 

purchase was the peace and serenity of the area. We have raised our four young children as well as 

chickens and a few sheep. As our property is located near the proposed site we can well and truly 

kiss our peace and serenity good bye as you would be well aware an Industrial Site and Employment 

Hub would generate a huge amount of noise with traffic, industrial activity and general happenings 

of day to day businesses.  

Concern number 1) Pollution from Manufacturing activities would only generate huge amounts of 

dust and air pollution which no doubt would be harmful to my family and as a mother I would fight 

to disallow any of this to occur. 

Concern number 2) is my view from my front door where I see the landscape and the trees everyday 

going to be replaced with hideous factory buildings. 

Concern number 3) Noise levels. The amount of noise that will be generated from such activities will 

be huge and will impact on my family’s health and well being. This would be unacceptable. 

Concern number 4 ) Infrastructure, the increase in traffic on our local road will be huge and 

therefore impact on our communities safety as our roads are Not going to be able to deal with such 

heavy traffic. Power supply, power lines etc where is all this coming from and will it affect our own 

residential power supply. And are there going to be street lights left on all night which will impact on 

my sleep which is a basic right for every human being. 

Concern number 5) Financial Impact, our property value will no doubt be affected as who would 

want to buy or live near a factory? I certainly wouldn’t. Are you going to compensate residents for 

this? 

 



 

In writing this submission I am considering my future and the future of my children as well as the 

farmers in the western Sydney basin who continue to run their flower and vegetable businesses 

without the concerns of pollution which no doubt will impact on their ability to provide healthy 

options to the Consumers of Sydney.  

I would also like to point out that I will be contacting my local member of parliament as well as the 

Minister for Western Sydney and the media if necessary about the audacity of this proposal even 

getting to the stage it is. I will also be seeking the support of the National Farmers Federation group 

to support our objections to this proposal. 

 

 

 

Sincerely 

 

A Staunch Horsley Park resident  

 

Joanne Simiana 

235-239 Delaware Road, Horsley Park NSW 2175 

  

 


